Subject: Important Update for ICM Students Planning to Transfer to UM in January
Dear Students,
You are receiving this email because you could potentially finish your ICM program this term, based on your completed credit hours and current ICM course load and/or have applied to the UM to start studies in January 2025.
We understand that recent changes announced by Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) on November 15, 2024, regarding Designated Learning Institution (DLI) transfers may have left many of you feeling uncertain about your plans to transfer to UM in January. Please know that we are here to support you every step of the way.
Summary of Key Changes:
1. New Study Permit Requirement for Institution (DLI) Changes:
0. Students must now apply for a new study permit if they intend to change institutions.
0. Failing to secure a new permit before transferring could result in permit cancellation.
1. Limited Circumstances for Early Transfers:
1. Students may only start at a new DLI before receiving permit approval in rare circumstances.
1. These circumstances do not apply to UM or most ICM students for January 2025 transfers.
1. Current processing times for study permits are approximately 15 weeks, meaning permits for January transfers would likely not be approved until early March.
1. Compliance Reporting and Institutional Accountability:
2. Schools are now subject to stricter reporting requirements. Institutions that fail to comply may face suspension from enrolling new international students for up to a year.
These changes took immediate effect and unfortunately do not allow for implied status or grandfathering for students planning to attend UM in Winter 2025.
ICM and UM are committed to supporting you during this transition.  We are working closely with UM to develop a process to ensure you have study options available for January that support your academic progress.   We will update you once we have more information available, which I hope share with you in an update before the end of this week.
Please watch for further communications and workshops, which I hope to share very soon. We are here to help support you in achieving your academic goals.
Warm regards,

Robert Daudet
College Director and Principal
International College of Manitoba


